

**Draft Minutes of Llangors Community Council Monthly Meeting
Held on Monday 13th January 2025 at Llangors Youth and Community Centre**

Members Present: Cllr A Jevons (Chair), Cllr C Preece, Cllr G Beaven, Cllr D Jones, Cllr S Evans

In attendance: Hannah Davies (Clerk)

1) Welcome and participation rules for the meeting – Chair

The Chair, Cllr A Jevons welcomed everyone to the meeting of the Council and reminded all in attendance of the participation rules for the meeting including the use of mobile devices, that no recordings are permitted and respect for all members in line with the Members Code of Conduct.

2) Apologies for absence

Cllr D Scully (Vice-Chair), Cllr S Bailey, Cllr H Quarrell, Cllr C Owen, County Councillor Sian Cox.

Cllr A Jevons explained that County Councillor had expressed that she could attend via video link but unfortunately there was insufficient notice for the Clerk to set this up. The Clerk added that County Councillor has expressed that she will stay by the phone in case anyone has any questions on any matters arising within her report.

3) Declarations of Interest for agenda items as per Members' Code of Conduct

Cllr C Preece notified members of a DOI over email, relating to planning application 24/23475/FUL - 7 Tai Canol, Llangorse, Brecon LD3 7UR, this is his daughter's home. In this evening's meeting, the application is made reference to in agenda item 7b) the monthly planning report.

This is recorded on the Register of Members Interest available to view at: <https://llangors.org.uk/community-council/minutes-agendas/>

Cllr A Jevons asked if there were any other DOI's relating to any other matters on the agenda. There were none.

4) Consider & approve the minutes of the Monthly Meetings on 12/11/2024 and 10/12/2024

The draft minutes for the meetings on the 12/11/2024 and 10/12/2024 had been circulated prior to the meeting. The Clerk explained that there had been a minor change to the minutes from 12/11/2024 as per the minutes from 10/12/2024 on page 7 under agenda item 12a), in order to remove the ambiguity and any confusion regarding the churchyard.

It was resolved that the minutes from the monthly meetings on 12/11/2024 and 10/12/2024 are to be accepted as a true record of proceedings and they were both signed by the Chair, Cllr A Jevons. Cllr G Beaven proposed, Cllr D Scully seconded and all were in favour. Upon signing, Cllr A Jevons noticed that he had put 2024 instead of 2025 on the date, this was crossed out, corrected and initialled (A.J.).

5) Matters arising from above minutes not listed on the agenda

Cllr A Jevons gave Councillors opportunity to raise any matters from the above minutes which are not listed on the agenda. There were none raised.

6) Questions on agenda items from members of the public

Cllr A Jevons asked if anyone had received any questions from members of the public. The Clerk said that no questions had been received via email. There were no members of the public in attendance.

7) Planning:

a) Consider & approve the minutes of the PAD meetings held on 07/12/2024 and 21/12/2024 and any other not listed

The draft minutes for the PAD meetings held on the 07/12/2024 and 21/12/2024 had been circulated prior to the meeting by Cllr G Beaven. Cllr G Beaven gave a summary of each of the minutes, the view taken by LCC and explained that there had been no comments raised on both minutes. Cllr G Beaven gave Councillors an opportunity to raise any issues with any minutes, there were none.

It was resolved that the minutes of the PAD meetings held on 07/12/2024 and 21/12/2024 to be accepted as a true record of the proceedings and they were signed by the Chair, Cllr A Jevons. Cllr S Evans proposed, Cllr C Preece seconded and all were in favour.

b) Monthly planning report – Cllr G Beaven

Cllr G Beaven began by talking through the planning report for January (attached at the end of these minutes).

Cllr G Beaven by outlining the three applications which LCC supported – these applications referenced in the above minutes from agenda item 7a).

The application under active consideration is in regards to a two-storey extension and the date for the PAD meeting has been set for the 25th January. This is the application for which Cllr C Preece has recorded a DOI, he abstained from discussion/contribution throughout. Cllr G Beaven noted that LCC are suffering with members absent and is mindful that if any members who have given their availability are unwell and not able to attend, this could leave the meeting not quorate. Cllr D Jones said he will likely also be able to attend this meeting. Cllr G Beaven noted that this submission was received just before Christmas and therefore will be a late submission due to the time it was received by Councillors.

Cllr G Beaven went on to reference the two applications approved.

Cllr G Beaven explained that the application that has been refused by BBNPA due to inadequate evidence as no documents were submitted.

This concluded the monthly planning report. Thanks were given to Cllr G Beaven for a comprehensive report once again.

c) Any other planning matters not listed

There were no further planning matters to raise.

8) Consider the budget 2025/26 and set the Precept

A draft of the budget for 2025/26 had been discussed at the previous meeting in December for comment from Councillors and had since had necessary amendments made and re-circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting. Cllr A Jevons introduced the matter of the budget for training. The Clerk explained that upon reviewing the budget in its entirety, the allocation of £3,000 towards training (predominantly for the role of the Clerk) is disproportionate and as RFO, advised Councillors that in her opinion, this decision needs to be formally revoked and replaced with a more appropriate figure. At a previous meeting (07/10/24 agenda item 11) it was agreed that the Clerk can use a pre-allocated budget of up to £200 per month for training. The Clerk suggested that this is proposed to have the wording changed to allow up to 2x One Voice Wales training modules per month. With other training considerations, this would bring the training budget down from £3,000 to £1,600. This was discussed at the meeting in December and to be brought to this meeting for decision. All Councillors understood the recommendation.

It is resolved that Councillors formally revoke the decision regarding the Clerk's training budget allowance of up to £200 per month, agreed upon at the meeting on 7th October 2024, agenda item 11. It is resolved that Councillors

grant the Clerk ability to book up to two One Voice Wales Training modules per month, currently at £40 each. Cllr D Jones proposed, Cllr G Beaven seconded and all were in favour.

The Clerk went through the budget as per each item listed and the figure set for each. The difference between the proposed precept and budgeted outgoings to be covered by reserve funds. There were no further questions, comments or requests for any change.

It was resolved that the proposed budget for the financial year 2025/26 be accepted by the Council. Cllr C Preece proposed, Cllr G Beaven seconded and all were in favour.

It was resolved that the precept amount to be requested, will remain at £23,000 for the financial year 2025/26. Cllr D Jones proposed, Cllr S Evans seconded and all were in favour.

The Clerk will submit the precept request before the deadline at the end of January.

9) Finance matters:

a) Monthly finance report, including payments listed for authorisation

The Clerk had circulated prior to the meeting the finance report for January, listing the transactions from the account as well as payments due before next meeting. The Clerk explained that every effort has been made to be as thorough as possible. The Clerk spoke through the list of payments since the last meeting, which have been previously approved, and these were confirmed by all Councillors. The Clerk noted that the payments received hadn't been put in date order (two payments) and gave apologies for this.

The Clerk went through the payments due before the next meeting (the exhaustive list can be found at the end of these minutes).

The Clerk raised that the amount for the hire of the hall for this evenings meeting was not yet known, It was resolved that Councillors authorise a payment of up to £30 to cover the cost of the hall hire. Cllr G Beaven proposed, Cllr D Jones seconded and all were in favour. The Clerk raised that there was a payment of £71.30 due to HMRC by 22/01/2025. Since the last meeting, the online account with HMRC has been updated and is now showing this payment as due. The Clerk raised the Audit Wales invoice had been received for 2023/24 audit year of £200. The Clerk went on to highlight that as the new bank account was yet to be set up, Lloyds Banking Fees of £4.25 per month per account will be due. The quote for Skyrme Electrical of £624 was also listed as the work will likely be undertaken before the next meeting.

It was resolved that the list of payments due before the next meeting be authorised for payment. Cllr D Jones proposed, Cllr S Evans seconded, and all were in favour.

The Clerk noted that a grant request had been received from Bronllys Wellbeing Park of between £25-£50, accounts and full information had also been received. This grant request was noted by Councillors and will be brought to the meeting in March for consideration at the end of the financial year.

b) Bank reconciliation for signature

The named Councillor, Cllr C Owen, has sent apologies for tonight's meeting, so the signing of December and January's reconciliation will be rolled over onto the next meeting in February. There was nothing to note on the bank reconciliation and confirmed the amount in each account.

c) Lloyds Banking update

The Clerk explained that Cllr S Bailey had made initial steps and enquiries into setting up this account. It became apparent that it would be easier for the Clerk to undertake the opening of the new account and Cllr S Bailey passed

along a comprehensive handover of what information is needed upon their return into office following the Christmas period. Following this handover, the Clerk reached out to the bank signatories for the requested information in order to complete the application. This information had been received in full today and hopes to make progress this week.

Cllr S Evans at this point asked the Clerk if she knew when their holiday entitlement should be taken by and if untaken holiday was paid out. The thought was to double check there were no budget implications. The Clerk pulled up her contract of employment and explained there is no reference to this on there, simply that rate at which holiday is accrued. Councillors had a discussion around whether the wording in the Clerk's contract was correct and it was decided that the Clerk will raise questions from Councillors to PAVO and the Payroll Officer and to be brought to the next meeting with feedback and comments.

Action 1: Clerk to liaise with Payroll Officer regarding holiday entitlement and when holiday needs to be taken by

d) Grant requests

The Clerk raised the grant requests for Llanfihangel Talyllyn Church and Llanywern Church regarding the grass cutting in the churchyard. These requests were noted in the meeting in November (12/11/2024 agenda item 8a). The Clerk advised that last year the payment was made in January 2024 and £100 was granted to Llanywern and £125 was granted to Llanfihangel Talyllyn, with an additional £25 being paid to Llanwern in April 2024. It was previously decided to bring to the meeting in January.

It was resolved that grant payments of £125 each to Llanfihangel Talyllyn Church and Llanywern Church regarding the grass cutting in the churchyard, be approved and authorised. Cllr G Beaven raised, Cllr S Evans seconded and all were in favour.

I. Christmas Grant for consideration and ratification following discussion held at meeting 10/12/2024

In the meeting held on 10/12/2024 the proposal was made for an annual Christmas grant of £150 to villages to go towards Christmas decorations to benefit the whole community. As not enough members were present taking into account Cllr C Preece's DOI, the decision was to be brought to this meeting.

It was resolved that LCC ratify the previous proposal to adopt an annual Christmas grant of £150 to villages to go towards Christmas decorations. Cllr G Beaven proposed, Cllr D Jones seconded, Cllr C Preece abstained and all others were in favour.

Cllr G Beaven noted that it was important to make it clear that this is an annual grant and next year it will need to be advertised to ensure that it is applied for.

10) Policies and documents for consideration:

Cllr A Jevons introduced the policies and documents for consideration. All had been circulated prior to the meeting for comments and appraisal.

a) St Paulinus Churchyard – Funeral and Burial Fees

The fees for funerals and burials had been updated in line with Church in Wales fees effective from 1st January 2025 and are recorded on the document. The Clerk gave thanks to Cllr G Beaven for the feedback when drafting the updated document.

It was resolved that the St Paulinus Churchyard – Funeral and Burial Fees be accepted by the Council, reflecting the increase in fees in line with CiW. Cllr S Evans proposed, Cllr C Preece seconded and all were in favour. The document was signed by the Chair, Cllr A Jevons.

Cllr G Beaven noted that the website will need to be updated.

b) Training Plan

The Clerk explained that the Training Plan for the website had been brought again in light of the consideration of the training budget as discussed previously, following the change in budget.

It was resolved that the Training Plan be accepted by the Council. Cllr D Jones proposed, Cllr S Evans seconded and all were in favour. The document was signed by the Chair, Cllr A Jevons.

11) Social Media update

The Clerk explained that the Facebook page is now live and that there had been a post shared with an introduction to LCC and today another one regarding the Notice of Co-option. Cllr S Bailey has been accepted as a moderator with full access and an invite for the same has been sent to Cllr H Quarrell. The Clerk said that she had been unable to find Cllr S Evans on Facebook to add as a moderator and Cllr S Evans said that she does not have Facebook. Cllr S Evans will therefore not be a moderator. The Clerk explained that the page had been set up in accordance with what had been agreed and outlined in the Social Media Policy and Guidelines.

Discussion was had between Councillors and the Clerk about posts to go over the following weeks. The Clerk will liaise with Cllr S Evans on what headings and content is to be posted.

Cllr G Beaven noted that the preview of the latest link to the Notice of Co-option when viewing on desktop for some reason shows a date in August 2024. When the link is clicked, all dates on the notice are correct so it was unsure why this preview was wrong. The Clerk said she will try deleting and reposting to see if this corrects the issue.

Cllr S Evans outlined that it may be of interest to do a Facebook campaign for an advert as a suggested page for people to follow from the local community. It was explained that the timeframe and budget are able to be set as whatever you wish. It was decided by Councillors that the discussion and any decision around a budget for advertisements on Facebook be brought to the next meeting in February.

The Clerk explained that analytics would be shared in following meetings.

12) Notice of Co-option

Cllr A Jevons introduced the notice of co-option. The Clerk explained that the advertisement had been put in all noticeboards within the community, on the website and shared on Facebook today. It will run for three weeks, with anyone interested needing to submit before 5pm on the 3rd February 2025. This will allow any applications and expressions of interest to be brought to the meeting in February. There were no further comments.

13) Review of Assets:

a) Health & Safety: Confirm all assets are in good condition – *all Councillors with asset responsibilities*

Cllr G Beaven began by saying that there was nothing to report from his responsibilities.

Cllr D Jones went on to say that he was covering for Cllr D Scully and that there was nothing to report.

No other Councillors with asset responsibilities were present at the meeting and there had been no written submissions received.

b) St Paulinus Churchyard

Cllr G Beaven began by reporting that there had been no transactions relating to the Churchyard.

Cllr C Preece said that he was yet to remove some timber from the Churchyard but hoped to do this soon.

Cllr C Preece then raised the lights in the Churchyard and that one of the replacement heads received from the manufacturer before Christmas, one was damaged. Cllr C Preece explained that the replacement has been chased and it should be delivered soon. Cllr C Preece confirmed that the electrician is ready to complete the work as soon as the replacement arrives and that the work should be completed within the next fortnight.

There were no further points to raise regarding the Churchyard.

c) Llanfihangel Talyllyn Glebe Playpark

Cllr A Jevons referenced the point regarding the playpark inspections as raised at the meeting in December. The Clerk explained that as a follow up action she had contacted Zurich (LCC Insurers) on the 13th December. The Clerk confirmed that it had been checked with one of the underwriters and it was confirmed there is no issue with the recommended change to bi-monthly checks and a new form. The main points are that: it needs to be checked regularly (but the frequency is not specified), the checks and timeliness need to be helping to mitigate any risk, and that if there are any reports received of any issues in between checks, it must be responded to with urgent action/attention as appropriate and necessary in light of the report. It was also noted that the Clerk requested that completed copies of the inspection forms are sent to her for retention upon completion. As the form is not yet ready for use, this will be brought to a later meeting once ready for Councillors to comment and review before passing authorisation and approval.

The Clerk explained that the monies had gone into the account from the Nature Recovery Grant as per the finance report. She had heard from Mr Mike Scruby asking if there was any contact regarding a delivery date for the wildflowers but nothing has yet been received. The Clerk explained that this would be chased this week.

There were no other matters to report.

14) Highway matters

Cllr S Bailey sent apologies for the meeting and is the usual main contact with the highways representative.

Cllr C Preece noted that Gilfach lane is in very poor condition with blocked culverts but that this had already been passed to Cllr S Bailey and highways. Cllr S Evans noted on the flood prevention in the area and with the first storm it was noted that some of the drainage may not be adequate to cater for the quantity of flowing water through the village. Cllr S Evans also noted that there is a residual build up along the roadside from the flooding and running water and that as soon as there is any significant rainfall, this will be washed over drains again. Cllr G Beaven noted that there was a road sweeper that came around but that it was unable to clear the debris because of all the parked cars along the side of the road. Cllr D Jones asked if there was still a schedule for rural sweeping. Cllr G Beaven said that he believes it came around as a response to storm weather. Councillors had a discussion around if notice was ever given to enable residents a chance to move cars and so on. Cllr C Preece noted that he was impressed that the pavements had been gritted in the cold weather.

No reporting or issues had been brought to the attention of members present. There were no further highway matters raised.

15) General correspondence received report: December

The General correspondence received report had been circulated prior to the meeting. Cllr A Jevons asked if there were any issues, concerns or matters to raise from the correspondence received and the report, there were none.

16) Reports from Councillors

Cllr D Jones had nothing to raise.

Cllr G Beaven had nothing to raise.

Cllr S Evans had nothing to raise.

Cllr C Preece raised that a replacement filing cabinet had been delivered to the Clerk in order to allow for the one in the Church to be removed. Cllr C Preece explained he's not sure what to do with the old cabinet as it is incredibly heavy and not easy to move. Cllr G Beaven noted that as it's not certified fire proof it likely wouldn't be of interest to anyone. It was suggested that LCC may have to pay someone to get rid of it. Cllr S Evans said that there was someone she used following the flooding that charged £80 and provided a certificate to ensure collections were disposed of appropriately and that she could pass along the details. The Clerk explained that the old filing cabinet from her house also needs something doing with. It was noted that it may be worth having both collected.

17) Update from County Councillor Sian Cox – local and County Council issues

County Councillor Sian Cox's ward report is available to read in full on LCC's website, under 'Supporting Documents' at: <https://llangors.org.uk/community-council/minutes-agendas/>

Cllr A Jevons raised County Councillor Sian Cox's report that had been circulated prior to the meeting. Sincere thanks were given to County Councillor Sian Cox for another comprehensive report and asked Councillors if there were any issues or questions anyone had to raise on any of the matters highlighted. There were none. The Clerk explained that County Councillor Sian Cox had also sent a subsequent email explaining that there was an error with a figure on the first report and that a corrected version would be circulated.

18) Review monthly action list for items not already covered on the agenda

Carried over from October's meeting: Action 3: Look into the current state of growth around the stream by The Red Lion to see if any follow up action is required – *Cllr C Preece*. Cllr C Preece reported that he had requested the remaining stump is cut but that it hasn't yet been done. Cllr C Preece asked the Clerk if she could chase this. Original action removed.

Action 2: Clerk to follow-up with OTM following Cllr C Preece's conversation with Ollie to request remaining stump is cut

Carried over from November's meeting: Action 1: All Councillors to provide a couple of sentences as to why they joined LCC, to inform a post for noticeboards and to share on social media – *Cllr S Evans*. This remains ongoing.
Action 3: Visit Natwest to discuss banking options – *Cllr S Bailey*. This action has been completed and has now been passed over to the Clerk so will be removed.
Action 5: To look into the implementation of hedgehog boxes in the community – *Cllr S Evans*. This remains ongoing.

Action 7: Cllr G Beaven, Cllr S Evans, Cllr D Scully and Cllr S Bailey to meet to discuss plans, including a timeline, for a public consultation on aspects of community life. Cllr G Beaven outlined the proposal that is noted in the minutes from December's meeting, this was around 3x drop-in sessions to allow for comparison to the previous time this was done and to use the outcome for the meeting in May. Cllr G Beaven explained that Cllr D Scully had raised that he was mindful that the timescale may be too tight to bring to the February meeting and is conscious that this should remain a group exercise between all Councillors and not be carried by one or two. Cllr G Beaven explained that it's suggested that the group of Councillors get together as soon as possible following Cllr D Scully's return on the 11th February to share initial thoughts at the meeting in March and for a full proposal in April. Cllr G Beaven noted that it is often difficult to get members of the public involved over the summer months so perhaps Autumn would be the best time but that was for the group to consider. This will next be brought to the meeting in March.

Carried over from December meeting: Action 1: Clerk to consult with insurer regarding a change to the schedule of checks on play equipment and template document. To report back as response is provided/at the next meeting. This has now been completed and will be removed from the action list.

Action 2: To convene the Glebe Community Field Working Party and discuss plans for assessment and any action – *Cllr D Scully*. This remains ongoing.

Cllr A Jevons asked if there were any other matters to raise. Cllr G Beaven noted the frequency of some of the reporting and whether or not some should be moved to bi-monthly. Part of the reason for moving to monthly meetings was to help with the amount covered in meetings and to hopefully make them more efficient. Cllr D Jones said that it was also for the new Clerk's benefit. Cllr G Beaven said that he thinks monthly meetings work well as some matters are fast moving such as planning but it would be worthwhile looking at some of the reporting. The Clerk suggested she could send a list of what could be moved to bi-monthly/quarterly reporting. Cllr A Jevons said that when he and the Clerk get together to go through the agenda, this will be kept in mind.

19) Confirm date, time and venue of the next hybrid monthly meeting: 11/02/2025 19:00.

The date of the next monthly meeting is due to be held on Tuesday 11th February 2025. Cllr D Jones suggested that Llangors Community Centre would be a good venue again as it is one of the warmer locations, but as it isn't available on Tuesday evenings, the meeting could be moved to the Monday (10th). It was agreed that the Clerk would make enquiries to see if the Community Centre in Llangors is available on the 10th February and this date will be held as the meeting date provisionally until confirmed.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 20:20.

Supporting Documents

Monthly Planning Report:

Summary Planning Report – January 2025

Llangors Community Council supported: -

BBNPA 24/23332/FUL

Change of use of redundant agricultural outbuildings to a 3 bed single residential dwelling for purposes of a holiday let.
Outbuildings at Treberfydd Home Farm Treberfydd Home Farm Llangasty LD3 7PX

BBNPA 24/23402/FUL and 24/23403/LBC

An application to replace an existing artist studio in the garden of the property.
Ty Fry, Llangorse, Brecon LD3 7UL

BBNPA 24/23392/FUL

Conversion of a redundant lambing shed to one bedroom holiday accommodation.

The Coach House, Cynghordy, Llanhamlach Brecon Powys. (Redundant lambing shed adjacent to Coachhouse, Cynghordy Farm, Pennorth Brecon LD3 7EX).

Llangors Community Council did not support: -

None

Applications under active consideration: -

BBNPA 24/23475/FUL

Replace single storey extension and box dormer windows with two-storey extension. Retrospective permission for roof over passage between garage and house.

7 Tai Canol, Llangorse, Brecon LD3 7UR

Applications approved by PCC/BBNPA: -

BBNPA 24/23250/CPL

Construct a small extension to the rear of the present dwelling which would increase the areas or size of the two existing Bedrooms 2 and 3.

2 The Bungalows Pennorth Brecon Powys LD3 7EZ

POWYS 24/1505/HH

Erection of a two-storey side extension and single-storey rear extension (resubmission).

Yew Tree Cottage Close Llan-Y-Wern Brecon LD3 0TL.

Applications refused by PCC/BBNPA: -

BBNPA 24/22976/CPE

Application for certificate of lawful use as a hotel (C1) in addition to existing use as a language school (C2), Dwelling Houses (C3) and Assembly and Leisure (D2) (Certificate Existing Lawful Use/Dev).

Trebinshwn, Study Centre Llangasty Tal-Y-Llyn Brecon LD3 7PX.

Planning Correspondence: -

1. BBNPA Weekly planning lists
2. PCC Planning decision reports

Monthly Finance Report:

January 2024

Llangors Community Council Monthly Finance Report January 2025

	<u>Lloyds Bank LCC</u> <u>Account</u>	<u>LCC LT Playing</u> <u>Field A/C</u>
<u>Opening Balances from last meeting report</u>	£21,125.89	£1,074.08
<u>Receipts since last meeting report</u>		
31/12/2024 BGC Precept	£7,666.00	
20/12/2024 BGC BBNPA - Nature Recovery Grant		£528.47
<u>Payments since last meeting report</u>		
11/12/2024 FPO Black Country Metalworks	£700.00	
12/12/2024 FPO Pennorth Chapel Hire Invoice	£27.00	
12/12/2024 FPO Celtic Wildflowers		£160.96
19/12/2024 FPO Llangors Youth and CC Invoice	£160.94	
19/12/2024 FPO Mr M Scruby - Sipton Bulbs		£141.00
24/12/2024 DD NEST Pension	£42.95	
30/12/2024 FPO Clerk December Salary	£1,065.48	
07/01/2025 FPO A4 Office Supplies - Filing Cabinet	£204.00	
<u>Closing Balances</u>	£26,591.52	£1,300.59
<u>Payments due before next meeting</u>		
Clerks January Salary		<u>Grant Applications</u>
Clerk January Mileage		Grant request from Bronllys Wellbeing Park
Nest Pension		£25-£50
HMRC: £71.30 (due by 22nd January 2025)		
Llangors Youth and CC Hire Invoice (13/01/25 meeting)		
Audit Wales Invoice: £200 for 23/24 audit year		
Lloyds Banking Fees (£4.25 p/month, per account)		
Skyrme Electrical (St Paulinus lights) £624		

General Correspondence Received Report:

General Correspondence Report December 2024

Items all sent to Councillors as received.

Powys County Council

1. PCC Town and Community Council Meeting - 11 December 2024 - Agenda
2. PCC Town and Community Council Meeting - 11 December 2024 – cancelled
3. TALYBONT BRIDGE EMERGENCY CLOSURE UPDATE C0152 CANOL PENTRE TALYBONT-ON-USK,BRECON LD3 7UZ (03-12-2024)
4. EMERGENCY ROAD CLOSURE C0099 TYDRAW COTTAGE LLAN-Y-WERN BRECON LD3 7UW (19-12-2024)

Clr Sian Cox

1. Monthly report and updates

Brecon Beacons National Park Authority

1. BBNPA Weekly List (multiple)
2. Planning Application Consultation Letter 24/23392/FUL - The Coach House, Cynghordy, Llanhamlach Brecon Powys
3. Planning Application Consultation Letter 24/23475/FUL - 7 Tai Canol, Llangorse, Brecon LD3 7UR

Welsh Government

1. Consultation notification/newsletter (multiple)
2. Business Wales Newsletter (multiple)
3. Climate Action News December 2024

Other

1. One Voice Wales: Rhwydwaith Natur Pethau Bychain Nature Network, Community Survey, FW: Green Heroes December Event: Help Spread the Word, Cost of Living Crisis Project 'Keeping Communities Warm' – Webinar, One Voice Wales Funding, Grants & Precept Toolkit, INQUIRY LAUNCH: Community cohesion, Merry Christmas from One Voice Wales, Cost of Living Crisis Project - Information and Resources, Pethau Bychain Event 3&4.12.24, Valuation Tribunal for Wales Membership Recruitment, Have Your Say 2024: A message to older people, One Voice Wales National Awards 2025, Reminder Cost of Living Crisis Project 'Keeping Communities Warm' – Webinar, Sharing NESO's consultation on the SSEP and linked methodologies, Day and Respite Opportunities Questionnaire, Reminder Cost of Living Crisis Project 'Keeping Communities Warm' – Webinar, Review of deliberative engagement in Wales, FW: Community Ambassador Role, Participate in new important Wales community resilience research, Adder Action Project - online Training, COVID-19 Day of Reflection - 9 March 2025, Law Commission consultation on Burial and Cremation law reform, Brecon & Radnor Area Committee 9.1.25, TRAINING DATES - JANUARY - MARCH 2025, Pethau Bychain - Nadolig Llawen!, Cynnig/Proposal, REVIEW OF SENEDD CONSTITUENCIES, Christmas Shut Down, Age Without Limits Day: Micro-grants for Age-friendly Communities, Consultation on Reforms to the Compulsory Purchase Process and Compensation Rules, Valuation Tribunal for Wales Tribunal Members, Cost of Living Crisis Project - Information and Resources,
2. Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue Service Launches #SafetyActually Christmas Campaign, Celebrate the Festive Season with Us, Stay Safe This Winter: Free Electric Blanket Testing and Home Safety Checks, Community Ambassador Role, #BurnToProtect Launch, Safe & Merry Christmas, Calon Tân - Yearly Roundup Highlights 2024
3. Play Wales: Webinar series: Exploring Play Sufficiency, December e-bulletin, Merry Christmas from all at Play Wales
4. RMHC: Double the happy memories
5. PAVO: Training bulletin, Survey - Young Volunteers
6. Dyfed-Powys Police: Police and Crime Commissioner Launches Policing Budget Consultation for 2025/26
7. IMPACT - Llais monthly newsletter
8. Talgarth Community Library: Grant request
9. Parish Online Newsletter #54
10. Keep Wales Tidy: Big Garden Birdwatch: exclusive webinar – 08 January